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address meetings in any part of Oatario, hut would point
out that it is essential to the success of such- meetings that
careful preparation be made beforehand.

The Commitiee desire to express their regret at the loss
of the Rev. Arthur Lloyd, M.A., Professor of Classics,
from the staff’ of the College. Mr. Lloyd, bowever, in
accepting the important position of Head Master of Trinity
College School, Port Hope, is still closely connected with
the University. The Committee are glad to welcome as
his successor, Rev., E. W, Huntingford, M. A., late scholar
of Merton College, Oxford, and Classical Master af Lansing
College. ‘

For some years past Rev. Professor Clark has united to
the arduous duties connected with the chair of Mental and
Moral Philosophy, that of Lecturer in History. The Cor-
poration, in order to relieve him of this latter work, decided
to appoint a Lecturer in this subject. Your Committee
were desirous that, if possible, a chair in History should be
founded, and accordingly made a recommendation to that
effect to the Corporation, at the same time requesting them
to appropriate for the purpose the annual sum of $400 from
the funds of Convocation, The Corporation having adopted
this recommendation, the Provost has been fortunate in
securing the services of the Rev. O. Rigby, M.A,, Camn-
bridge.

Your Committee deeply deplore the removal by death of
several devoted friends of the University and of Convoca-
tion.

The venerable the Archdeacon of Peterborough had been
a member of Convocation from the time of its revival in
1886. On his death it was found that he had not forgotten
his Alma Mater, but had left the sum of four thousand
dollars to be devoted to the foundation of scholarships tena-
ble by students in divinity, intending to present themselves
for Holy Orders in the diocese of Toronto.

The Rev. Dr. Carry had for many years taken a very
warm interest in the welfare of the University. He was a
member of Convocation and of the Executive Committee,
and his loss will be deeply felt, not only by the Church at
large, but also by this University.

We have also to lament the death of the Rev, K. L,
Jones, M.A., who was a member of the Executive Commit-
tee, a warm friend who took a lively interest in the welfare
of the University. The Rev. A. J. Belt has been elected to
fill bis place on the Executive Committee,

We remark with satisfaction that the Corporation have
adopted the suggestion of Convocation in their report of
last year, that the Graduate Members of Convocation in
the Faculties of Law and Medicine shounld each have two
representatives in the Corporation, thereby increasing the
representation of Convocation by four members. The first
representative of the Graduates in Law is Sir Adam Wilson,
D.C.L., and of Medicine, Dr. Sheard, Professor in Trinity
Medical College.

Largely owing to the efforts of this University, taken in
conjunction with the recommendations of Convocation, a
common matriculation examination has been adopted by all
the Universities of the Province. Although some dfficul-
ties have arisen, as might have been expected, in working
out so great a revolution, your Committee anticipate that
such improvements will be made in the mode of conducting
the examination that these difficulties will be removed,
whilst, in fulfilinent of the purpose contemplated by these
changes, a more uniform standard will be secured. The
Executive Committee recommend the appointment of a
committee to watch the working of this scheme.

In reference to the Archdeacon of Kingston’s scheme for
P"Q"‘dmg education on reduced terms for deserving students,
.whlch was referred to your Committee for consideration, it
Is rerommended that any Diocese subscribing as a body the
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sunt of §2,500 to the Kndowment or Building Funds, should
have the right to nominate one student who should not be
charged the regular tuition fees.  Any Diocese subscribing
$5,000, two students, and so on. The Committec have
deferred the settlement of details of the scheme until the
principle as above he adopted by Convocation.

In reference to Mr. N. I, Davidson’s resolution respect-
ing residence of scholars, the Committee are of the opinion
that the system of residence for students attending lectures
in Oollege as generally pursued by the Corporation should
be encouraged, and to that end that no moneys in the way
of scholarships should be paid to non-residents, in excess of
Coilege foes and ducs, but that the said excess should be
granted to the next best candidate. The Committee have
placed the question of residence on the agenda paper as a
subject of discussion.

The Committee have given serious consideration to the
development of a scheme for c¢nlisting the interest of the
large number of graduates in medicine in the affairs of the
University. Steps have been taken to form a Medical
Alumni Association to promote this object, aad it is confi-
dently expected that during the current year the organiza-
tion will be complete. The matter is in the hands of an
able committee presided over by Dr. Sheard.

In respect to the resolution passed at the last meeting of
Convocation on the report of the Kingston Local Associa-
tion, instructions have been issued to Members and Asso-
ciates residing in towns where a local treasurer has been
appointed, to pay their fees to him, but the Committee
cannot recommend the adoption of the proposition to enrol
Associate Members for a definite term of years, inasmuch
as such a plan would be liable to be confused with the pay-
ment of subscriptions by instalments, and the membership
of Convocation would thereby be lost sight of.

In accordance with the Resolution of the last meeting,
Convocation has been summoned to meet at 11 a.m. instead
of 2 p.m. as heretofore.

At a public meeting of the Members and Associate Mem-
bers of Convocation, held under the direction of your Com-
mittee, a strong Committee was appointed to co operate with
the Provost in soliciting subscriptions for the new Endow -
ment and Building Fund. Owing largely to the activity of
this Committee, such amounts were collected as enabled the
Corporation to claim grants of the Society for Promoting
Christian Knowledge, amounting to $7,500. There still
remains a Jarge amount to be collected in order to make up
the $100,000 which Convocation decided should be raised
for the purpose of the University. Your Committee recom-
mend that Convocation should continue to co-operate with
the Provost in this work,

Appended is the financial statement for the past year.

J. A. WORRELL,
Chairman of Convocation.

HerBERT SyMoNDs,
Clerk of Convocation.

Recerers FroM Ocroerr 8, 1890, 1o OcroBrr 8, 1891,

To balance from last year.............................. $1,523 18

To 317 subscriptions at $5.00. .. . ............ $1,585 00

To 33 v 2000 66 00
Donation......... ... .. ... ... ............ 20 00

1,671 00
$3,194 18

DISBURSEMENTS,
1890.
Nov. 5th, By Trinrry Usiversioy Review.... ... ... .. $30 00
Nov. 18th, By Roweell & Hutchinson's account........... 11 65

Dee’r 6th, By Harry Webb's account, dinner deficit. . .., 50 00




